# Channel Soundings

### Term 4 - 29 November 2018

### FROM THE ACTING PRINCIPAL

### **Memory Making**

This week is bike week, which has been a tradition here at Channel for the last 30 years.

As I talked to a prospective parent during a 'walk and talk' the comment was made "Do you still do bike week?" He was a past student from Channel. This highlights the importance of building experiences with our students which have a lifelong impact.

Learning by doing is known as "experiential learning" and is replacing chalk-and-talk pedagogy of the past with inquiry, problembased and project-based learning. It teaches students to be engaged citizens.

At Channel we have the privilege of modelling our teaching methods on the greatest teacher of all – Jesus. He used this method of experiential learning when he taught His disciples, and the people He reached out to. Our aim is for all our students to learn with experiences that will help them discern and interpret experiences according to the standards of God's word.

God bless, Margaret Louw

### MEMORY VERSE as sung by Colin Buchanan:

For God so loved the world, He gave His only Son, that whoever believes in Him shall not die but live forever and ever and ever and ever and ever and ever. Amen.

John 3:16

### EVENTS COMING UP

- \* Bike Week 26 to 30 November
- \* Triathlon- 6 December (new date)
- \* Christmas Assembly 13 December
- \* Reports sent home 14 December
- \* Pool Day 18 December (Prep-6 only)
- \* Year 6 Leavers Assembly 19 December



























#### TAS REPTILIA

In assembly last Friday we had a visit from Chris Daly who taught us about snake awareness and what to do in the event of a snake bite. You can learn more at www.reptilerescue.org.au





















Emmanuel Christian School is a growing K-10 school on Hobart's Eastern Shore

Expressions of interest are invited from suitably qualified practising Christians for the following position:

## Primary School Teacher Option for full-time or 0.8 FTE

For enquiries phone Mr Scott Winkler, Principal on 6247 8476 or email: admin@emmanuel.tas.edu.au

Applications close: Monday 3 December 2018

www.emmanuel.tas.edu.au

Opening Minds to Life's Possibilities

EMMANUEL CHRISTIAN SCHOOL IS A PART OF CHRISTIAN SCHOOLS TASMANIA



Applications are invited from suitably qualified practising Christians for the following position:

### Chaplain

Based at Emmanuel Christian School & Northern Christian School This is a part-time, fixed term, 3 days per week in school term time

> For enquiries and an application package contact Mrs Angela Legg, Finance & HR Officer on 6224 8300 or hr@cst.tas.edu.au

Applications close: Monday 3 December 2018

Christian Schools Tasmania operates four schools in southern Tasmania. Calvin Christian School - Channel Christian School Emmanuel Christian School - Northern Christian School



### **PRAYER POINTS**

Give thanks for the pre-kinder sessions. Pray that the new parents and 17 new kinder students will feel confident in starting their learning journey with us at Channel.

Bike week - Friday is our 'big ride' day. Pray for protection on the roads and safe riding by all.

#### UNIFORM SHOP ORDERS

Uniform orders for 2019 must be returned to the School Office no later than 3:00pm on Friday 14th December 2018.

Orders will be filled and be available for collection and purchase on the dates listed below.

Wednesday 19th December 2018

09:30am to 10:30pm or 2:45pm to 3:30pm

01

Friday 1st February 2019 9:00am to 11:00am.

### LIBRARY

It's that time of year again. Time to look under beds, behind cupboards, in the bookshelf, for library books. **Please send them back next** 

week!



### CHANNEL TWILIGHT FAIR 2019

Save the date! The **Channel Twilight Fair** will be back again on **Friday 15 March 2019!** 

If you are interested in joining the Fair Committee or running a stall on the night please let us know. It is not a huge commitment and is a great way to contribute to the biggest fundraiser of the year for our school.

A massive thank you to Clancy Hartman and Erin Duggan for building our Fair to the successful event that it is over the last 7 or so years. We have big shoes to fill!

Mel Molano and Anita Reynolds fair@channel.tas.edu.au





### A NOTE FROM SCHOOL COUNCIL

On Monday evening we will be having our final meeting for the year. If there is anything you would like raised at the meeting, please leave a note at the office, in our pigeon hole, or have a word with one of our council members.

In the office you will notice lots of new photos on the council noticeboard. Thank You Mrs Townsend! Its so exciting to see the money you have helped raise translated into new equipment and supplies for our children to enjoy!

Clancy Hartman Chair